Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2004-2005 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 11/19/04


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
‘Whale Mail, Not E-Mail’
Speaker:    
Paul Wade, Sea Captain & Founder: Maine Wildflower Museum
When:

Tueday, November 23 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Maine Maritime Museum, Bath
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) & the Maine Maritime Museum on Tuesday, November 23, 7 pm at the Maine Maritime Museum in Bath for FOMB’s second Speaker Series of the 04/05 season. The presentation, ‘Whale Mail, Not E-Mail: Augusta to Boston in 17 Hours’ will feature retired sea captain & historian Paul Wade, who is also the founder of the Maine Wildflower Museum.
In pre Revolutionary War days, long before FedEx, UPS, DHL or the US Postal System, the Governor of Massachusetts used to come to Maine [then part of MA.] on a frequent basis to inspect his holdings and do his business. Concerned with getting word back to the home office in Boston on a timely basis he established what turned out to be a predecessor of the Pony Express using relay teams of brawny men in whaleboats to row his mail from, literally point A [Augusta] to point B [Boston]. To this day, the 17-hour record for this trip has not been broken though FOMB puts the challenge out there for anyone who would care to try. Wade will, with his customary touch of drama, transport us back in time to re-experience this event and the details surrounding it.

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The December presentation, ‘Hands Around the Bay: 2004’ will feature Fourth Graders from Bowdoin and Bowdoinham Elementary Schools relating in different ways, their field experiences while participating in FOMB’s Bay Day. This event will take place 7:30pm. Friday December 10 at the Bowdoin College Cram Alumni House, 83 Federal in Brunswick. The presentation will be preceded at 6pm by the FOMB Annual Meeting  & a Potluck Supper. The public is welcome to attend dinner and meeting as well as the feature presentation. 

The Speaker Series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy, and the Maine Island Trail Association.

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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